

OF THE SUPREME COURT OF LITHUANIA

Vilnius, 20 February 2024

The Network of the Presidents of the Supreme Judicial Courts of the European Union

Honorable Presidents - Members of the Network, dear Colleagues,

the Supreme Court of Lithuania would be grateful for providing it with the most recent information on the number of judges in your country.

I am contacting you in the hope that it will not take much time to fill out a short questionnaire, thus making it possible for us to prepare comparative information about the number of judges and the related issues in the European jurisdictions.

As it is known, a similar questionnaire was completed in 2021 at the request of the President of the Supreme Court of Czechia Mr. Peter Angyalossy. Responses from 18 states were received, based on information for the years 2019-2021. However, it is likely that some of this information could be out of date. The information presented in the 2023 EU Justice Scoreboard (CEPEJ), although useful for us, is also focused on the year 2021, so it does not save us, as we strive to operate with the most recent statistics. For these reasons, your help would be particularly important and useful.

Thank you in advance for your understanding, effort and help.

We would appreciate your answer by 15 April 2024 sent to the email addresses: g.brakauskiene@lat.lt d.mikeleniene@lat.lt

Attached: Questionnaire.

Kind regards

Danguolė Bublienė

President

Bully -